
Ladies and gentlemen, 
 
The year has flown by again.  And what an extremely interesting year 2022 has been. 
 
On behalf of the School Advisory Council I would like to thank the school leadership team led 
by Kevin Duffy for the commitment, governance and leadership that they have again shown 
through an extremely challenging year. 
 
I would like to thank the teachers and the teachers assistants of our children who tirelessly 
educate and guide our children in the most important formative years of their lives. 
 
Thank you to Leah Wilson, Janene Neale and Kelly Skinner and all of the P&F helpers 
throughout the year who have worked hard to raise much needed funds for the school as 
well as organising some great events that have helped to promote community and 
engagement at St Munchin’s. 
 
Thank you to Father Philip and the Parish for their spiritual guidance of our children, parents, 
guardians and staff throughout the year. 
 
Thank you to Susanne Carroll, Sharon Campbell and Kelly Skinner for your hard work and 
commitment to our community. 
 
Thank you to my colleagues on the School Advisory Council for your time and dedication in 
working with the leadership team on the governance and strategic planning of St Munchin’s. 
 
Finally, a big thank you to the parents, grandparents and guardians for entrusting the care, 
nurturing and education of your children to St Munchin’s.  I know that the leadership team, 
the teachers and the staff all appreciate how privileged they are to play a vital role in the 
lives of your children. 
 
On behalf of all the members of the School Advisory Council, I would like to wish you all a 
safe end to 2022, a very merry and joyful Christmas and a happy 2023. 
 
Luke Bresland 
 


